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TAPE 113, SIDE A

003    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:39 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2267

023  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A), fiscal impact statement (EXHIBIT B)
and a

hand-engrossed HB 2267-2 (EXHIBIT C).

WORK SESSION ON HB 2267

048    MOTION:  REP. RIJKEN moves the HB 2267-2 amendments.

055    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Concerned that the public accountants not be
excluded.

063   LES  FORDUM,  CPA:  Explains  that  the  inclusion  of  the  HB
226 7-2 amendments will make the  alternative program to  be acceptable
to the

Board.

080  VOTE: Hearing no  objection, the motion carries.  Reps. Wooten and
Naito are excused. 079  MOTION: REP.  RIJKEN moves  HB 2267,  as
amended,  to the  full Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: Hearing no objection, the motion carries. Reps. Wooten and Naito



are excused.

REP. RIJKEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2603

100  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT D), proposed amendments HB 2603-1
(EXHIBIT E)

and HB 2603-2 (EXHIBIT F). -The relating to clause is too narrow.

122  PAUL ROMAIN,  OREGON BEER  AND WINE  DISTRIBUTORS ASSOCIATION:
Testifies in support of HB 2603, as written. -Suggests raising the 
barrels from  90,000 to  200,000, which  is the

federal limit. -Explains licensing.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2603

223  MOTION:  REP. RIJKEN  moves to amend HB 2603,  line 7, deleting
"90,000" and inserting "200,000".

VOTE:  The motion carries.  REP. VanLEEUWEN votes NO.

239  MOTION: REP.  RIJKEN moves  HB 2603,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  The motion carries.  REP. VanLEEUWEN votes NO.

REP. RIJKEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON 3368

260  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT G), HB 3368-1 (EXHIBIT H), HB 3368-2
(EXHIBIT

I) and HB 3368-3 (EXHIBIT J).

295  BILL  NELSON,  OREGON  WINEGROWERS' ASSOCIATION:    Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of HB 3368 (EXHIBIT K).

TAPE 114, SIDE A

012    CHAIR REPINE:  How will this bill help the Oregon wines?

MR. NELSON:  Explains  the sampling  of  Oregon wines  in  the grocery

outlets. 042    MR. NELSON:  Speaks to the proposed amendments. -Agrees
with -1. -Agrees with -2. -Disagrees with -3.  Explains objections.

080  REP.  NAITO: Asks  what the  policy  problems are  with the 
proposed -3 amendments.

MR. NELSON:  It is  important  to wineries  to  have the  privilege of

wholesaling other products for a competitive opportunity.

127    REP. WOOTEN:  How many Oregon wineries distribute other products?



MR. NELSON:  Two or three.

141  KURT WIDMER, WIDMER  BREWING COMPANY: Speaks  to the proposed
amendments and suggests further amendments. -Under a brewery  license,
below  60,000 barrels  they are  allowed to

operate a retail establishment in addition to other privileges. -Answers
questions from the members.

225  PAUL ROMAIN,  OREGON BEER AND  WINE DISTRIBUTORS  ASSOCIATION:
Speaks to the proposed -2 amendments. These amendments will be attached
to a bill in another committee. -No concern with the limit of 200,000
barrels. -Explains concerns with the original bill. -Outlines proposed
-2 amendments. 389    -Oregon Law.

TAPE 113, SIDE B

002  JIM  BENOIT,  WILLAMETTE VALLEY  VINEYARD:  Testifies in  support 
of HB 3368. -Provisions in the law that change with HB 3368. -Speaks to
the proposed  HB 3368-3 amendments  and outlines the public

policy question. -Explains the concept of the Willamette Valley
Vineyards. -This amendment would create a monopoly on the market.
-Submitted for the  record, a letter  of support from  the Oregon Food

Industries, Inc. (EXHIBIT L).

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3005

113   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT M).

149  BURTON  WEAST,  OREGON  ASSOCIATION  OF  PLUMBING,  HEATING  AND
COOLING CONTRACTORS: Gives a  brief outline of  the bill.  This bill
addresses

the definition of supervision in the Statute. -Section 1 creates a
statutory definition of supervision. -Bill provides a protection.

190  JON EGGE, LEGISLATIVE CHAIR, OREGON ASSOCIATION OF PLUMBING,
HEATING AND COOLING CONTRACTORS: Submits and reviews testimony on HB
3005 (EXHIBIT

N).

TAPE 114, SIDE B

025  CHAIR RIJKEN:  Expresses concern with  indirect supervision.  How
do you supervise through telephone contact?

MR. EGGE:  Explains indirect supervision models.

044  PAUL  ROBB,  PRESIDENT,  OREGON  ASSOCIATION  OF  PLUMBING, 
HEATING AND COOLING CONTRACTORS:  Addresses the apprentice program. 
(EXHIBIT 0) -To train efficiently in the smaller jobs  and service work,
it is not

economically feasible to send two people out on a job.



094    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Supports the use of radios in the apprentice
program.

112    MR. WEIST:  Emphasizes the purpose of the bill.

183    GARY WRIGHT, LOCAL 290:  Addresses statements made by Mr. Egge.

223  DOUG EVERT, LOCAL  290: Testifies in  opposition to HB 3005 and
submits proposed amendments to the bill (EXHIBIT P). -ORS 693.010
(EXHIBIT Q) and the policy recommendation of apprenticeship (EXHIBIT R).
-Letters from  Oregon  Building Codes  regarding  Plumbing Apprentices

Assisting Journeyman (EXHIBIT S).

TAPE 115, SIDE A

004    MR. EVERT:  Continues testimony.

022   REP.  WOOTEN:  Questions  the  relationship   of  the  State 
Board of Apprenticeship with  the  individual  contractor  registered 
to train

apprentices.

MR. EVERT:  Explains.

048    CHAIR REPINE:  Recessed the meeting at 10:35 a.m.

CHAIR REPINE:  Reconvened the meeting at 11:00 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2125

056  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT T), HB 2125-3 (EXHIBIT U), HB 2125-4
(EXHIBIT

V). -Submits a memo from Legislative Counsel regarding HB 2125 (EXHIBIT
W).

116  CHAIR REPINE:  Further explains  the purpose  of the  proposed HB
212 5-3 amendments.

260  JIM  EASTRIDGE, OWNER,  MAGOO'S TAVERN:  Testifies  in opposition 
to HB 2125 and explains the amount of money he pays to the boxing
commission. -Very little live boxing in the State of Oregon.

TAPE 116, SIDE A

002  BRUCE  ANDERSON, DIRECTOR,  STATE BOXING  COMMISSION: Closed 
circuit is being confused with pay-per-view. -Tax on closed circuit is
not new in Oregon. -Not promoting professional boxing.

060  REP. WOOTEN: Are  there other states  with statutes similar  to
those in HB 2125?

MR. ANDERSON:  HB 2125  was modeled  after Pennsylvania  existing law.

Explains how the promoters operate. -Answers questions from the members.

124  DAVID OLSON, CITY OF  PORTLAND: Testifies in opposition  to the



bill and explains the views of the City of Portland. -Speaks to the
proposed amendments. 159    -Concern with the right-of-way compensation
fee. -Fiscal impact. -Explains franchise fees. -Answers questions from
the members.

TAPE 116, SIDE B

010  VAL PAULSON,  LEAGUE OF  OREGON CITIES:   Testifies in  opposition
to HB 2125. -Concerned that this is  a preemption of  the local revenue
authority.

This reduces the ability to raise local revenues. -Addresses franchise
agreements. -Answers questions from the members.

077  ERIK KRAVSTEN, CITY OF INDEPENDENCE: Testifies  in opposition to HB
212 5 and concurs with the previous testimony.

095  MIKE DEWEY,  OREGON CABLE  TELEVISION ASSOCIATION:   Concerned 
with the bill as written. -May be difficult to collect the 6% charge per
event. -Suggests the -4 amendments be modified. 175    -Language in the
pay-per-view needs to be more discreet. -Answers questions from the
members.

277  CHAIR REPINE:  Will the  FCC regulations  cause lower  the costs 
to the consumer?

MR. DEWEY: There is  an estimated 10% decrease  for the expanded basic

tier.

316    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 12:15 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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